
 

                       

                                                                    

 

                                                                                                            

                                   

                     If I Could Start Over          Pastor Kevin Dalton 

If I were to ask people this question “If you could start over” I more than likely would probably hear things like, 

“I would do more of, less of, or just do it different,” or maybe even “I’m happy with how my life has turned out, 

so can’t complain.” But for me, if I could have a do over, this time around I’d make sure to live by a different set 

of guidelines: 

• I’d be more of a cheerleader – not a policeman – for my children. I’d hug them every time I’d see them 

and tell them I love them; I am proud of them and I miss them when we’re apart. And I’d never skip a day of 

telling and showing my wife how much I love and appreciate her. 

• I’d try to be that person when there were two pieces of pie and three people, I’d try to be the one who 

was just not hungry. 

• I’d celebrate others’ in my life; I’d recognize and thank those in my life every time they help me 

succeed. I’d be certain to always respect them and embrace their opinions and values. Most of all, I’d make 

sure I am worthy of their respect. Finally, I’d get out of business with the “takers” in my life sooner.   

• I’d personally thank my parents for each those Christmas’ and birthdays they seemed to provide for us 

children and mostly by doing without themselves 

• I’d make sure to say good-bye to my parents before their time comes, to pass on, and give them the gift 

of knowing of my love and gratitude for all they provided this child. 

 • I’d write my eulogy – then I’d do something about the gap between what I wish could be said and what 

was actually said. 

• I’d turn off that voice in my head that comes from others’ expectations. I’d re-write my internal 

“operating system” and live the life God gave me instead of living the lives of others. 

• I’d not force my missed opportunities upon my children for them to achieve for me.  I’d guide them 

towards a path of their choosing, allowing them to make the final decision. 

• I’d take more time to bask in and appreciate God’s creation rather than sprinting from point A to point B 

as the world suggests. 

• I’d learn to cherish the things we most often take for granted; waking and all my parts working, kind of; 

such as a cold drink on a hot day; a meal when I’m hungry; a place to lay my head; a soft hand to hold when I 

feel alone; the love of a friend. 
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‘If I Could Start Over’ continued 

 

There was a song, more like a talk by singer Jimmy Dean back in 1976 entitled I.O.U.  In it he talks about all 

the IOU’s he owed, and they were all owed to one person, his mother.  The singer lists these IOU’s like I just 

listed things I’d do if I were granted a “Do Over.”  But with Mother’s Day this month I ‘d like to end this “Do 

Over” with Jimmy Deans closing verse to his song:   

“My I.O.U.’s add up to much more than I could ever ever hope to repay, but the nicest thing I know, that she’d 

mark the entire bill ‘Paid in Full’. For just one kiss and four little words …… ‘Mom, I Love You!’” 

Don’t wait for a ‘Do Over’ do it now.  Tell those in your life both family and friends today, tell them all how much 

they mean to you and yes say it ‘I Love You.’ 

                                                                                                         Pastor Kevin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Bishop Holston:  

Suspend all in-person gatherings through May 20  

 

“In consultation with The Cabinet, and in compliance with the most recent information 

shared by public health officials, I am strongly recommending that leaders of each local 

church continue to suspend in-person worship services – and all gatherings, meetings 

and events – through May 20, 2020. Conference leaders will continue monitoring 

developments in the pandemic, and we will share our recommendations about events 

planned beyond May 20 in the coming weeks.”     

                                   

                   Grace and peace, 

                                                  L. Jonathan Holston  Resident Bishop 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

May Celebrations 

        BIRTHDAYS 

9 Abby Fricks 

13 Wanda Starling 

18  Mike White 

19 Paula Clark 

28 James Wofford IV 

 

         ANNIVERSARIES  

5 Fred & Gladys Harris 

29 Steve & Stephanie Quinn 

31 Harvey & Kay Spiegel 

31 Bill & Cheryl Every 

 

Silver Spirits Luncheons 

We have missed our Silver Spirits luncheons filled with, not only great food, but fun, 

fellowship, and laughter at every turn! 

We invite you to join our group on the third Thursday of the month at 12 noon in the 

fellowship hall, after our “isolation days” are in our rear-view mirrors, as we have 

some exciting things in store!   

Cheryl, Jeanne, & Gladys 

 



 
 
Landrum United Methodist Church   Administrative Council 
March 8, 2020 
 
Members Present: Wayne Hager, Trudy Van Voorhis, Glenn Downey, Janine Stenson, Lou Nespeca, Kevin Dalton, Pete 
Block, Jaime Wofford, Mark Hartsell 
Guest: Bill Stow 
Finance: Cheryl Every 
 
Finance Committee 
Church is doing very well financially. Decision still stands regarding non- payment of apportionments due to issues facing 
the general conference of the Methodist church. (January and February payment) 
Motion by Jaime to transfer $2000 (January and February apportionment amount) to property maintenance. Second 
Cheryl. Approved. 
March apportionments will be withheld. 
Recent property maintenance expenses include lock box for Howard St. property and repairs for FLC kitchen freezer. 
 
We are going to computer written checks. 
 
Discussion on taking a stand on issues facing the Methodist church. Mark stated that we should not be in fear of losing 
our property for our stand. 
Motion by Lou to request a church conference so all LUMC members can vote. Jaime second. Approved. Church 
conference will be scheduled May 3, 6:30 pm in the sanctuary. An invitation will be sent to the District Superintendent 
and the Bishop. All of congregation is invited but only LUMC members can vote. The letter sent to the Bishop stating our 
stand will be the basis for our mission statement. 
Jaime motion that apportionment money transferred to property maintenance be put in a subcategory labeled pre-paid 
expenses. Glenn second. Approved. 
 
Draft of scholarship application presented. $1000 will be paid to individual. 
 
Discussion on paying camp (Asbury Hills) fees for children or grandchildren of church members upon request of need.  
This would also include confirmation fees. Lou motion to pay said fees as long as church funds are available. Second 
Glenn.  Approved. 
 
 

Administrative Board  
 
Minutes: Addition. Scholarship recipients can also be students who enter the military. Minutes approved. 
 
PPRC: Pete   Committee working on new job description for church secretary. Will be presented to Wanda. 
 
Music: Joy      
Working with three children now. Thinking of starting a music class for children during the week. 
A fund has been started for hand bells. Trustees are looking into hand bell prices. 
 
Trustees: Jaime 
Convection oven in the FLC kitchen will be replaced. Cost $7000. 
Work is beginning to update the sanctuary bathrooms. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                                                                                                                                            Adm. Council minutes continued 
 
 
Worship: Trudy    Continuing with Lenten and Easter worship preparations. 
 
Pastor Report: Kevin 
Contacted Roebuck Builders to give estimate on basketball goals in FLC. 
Been attending meetings regarding conference decision. Will have more information as it becomes available. 
 
Finance:    Looking for a single large item for auction for Scholarship/Salkehatchie mission dinner. 
 
Lay Leader: Wayne 
Michelle report” Pasta with a Purpose” fundraiser for Pete and Bonnie Inman 
200 tickets have been printed, 140 have been sold. Lou is planning for 200. 
Men’s ministry is donating food. All committees are set. Everything covered. 
 
Community meal stats. We have kept a data base since 2014. Everyone who attends gets a meal. Gifts in Kind recipients 
must qualify. 
January 2020, we served 85 families. February 65. (January 2015, we served 120 families.) 
904 families have registered for Gifts in Kind. 240 are active. Average of 90 per month. 
200 meals are delivered on routes. (Landrum, Campobello, Columbus, Tryon area) 
Food cost $1200-1500 per month. Money is always there. Truly we see God’s hand at work. 
 
aŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΥ Lou 
Ministry will not pay dues to “corporate” (United Methodist Men). There is no value to us. All money will stay in the 
community. Recently paid $1406 to O P Earle to cancel lunch debt for 39 families. Right now, there is $10000 in the 
account. $755 was made on the pancake supper. In 2019 we paid out more than ever to help the community and we 
brought in more. 
 
Missions: Jody 
We will return to packing backpacks in April. 
Jody will write a fundraiser article for the Tryon Bulletin and News Leader. 
 
No further business. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted -  Jody McPherson, Secretary 
 
 
 
 
  

 



 

         The Gospel According to:    Mark Hartsell,  Finance Chair 

 

LUMC Finance Report April 2020 

 

Many in our Church and Community are feeling the effects of not knowing what we will face next regarding health, 

wealth, and interaction. History’s great unknowns have challenged as many spirits as it has crushed. Blessed are the 

Christians that believe with faithful hearts that nothing of this earth is greater than our Creator and Savior. Scripture 

gives us wisdom, and faith is strengthened by prayer. Thankfully, believers do know what to expect next. 

There are always questions concerning the fiscal health of Landrum United Methodist Church. I have always believed 

that the Lord will provide for his faithful Church if our focus is on him and his will. When hardship makes us think almost 

everything in our lives has changed, we must remember the love of our Father and the sacrifice of Christ and his 

teachings. 

 

Several measures have been undertaken to assure the fiscal health of LUMC: 

1. Always # 1, Heartfelt prayer for direction 

2. Review and suspension of unnecessary expenses 

3. No Conference Apportionments have been paid YTD 

4. Payroll, payroll expenses, utilities, insurances, and missions are being funded first 

5. Electronic giving (debit/credit card) is being explored 

6. LUMC has applied for the Payroll Protection Plan loan with the SBA. 

 

Many thanks to all of you that have continued tithing, we are averaging almost $3,000.00 per week. “Normal” weekly 

giving averaged $4,400.00 per week before the shelter in place recommendation. The mailed tithes are allowing the 

Church to function critical mission programs, pay fixed costs, and continue to spread the Gospel within our community.  

2 Corinthians 4:18 So we fix our eyes not on what is seen, but on what is unseen, since what is seen is temporary, but 

what is unseen is eternal. 

 

                                                                                                              Mark 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             



 
 
 
 
 
 
Please remember these people in your prayers as well as our church, Pastor, Outreach, Missions, community 
 and our nation:       
 
 Steve & Claudia Butler, (friends of Brenda Azzara) They appreciate the cards and prayers sent as they continue their 
treatments.   Steve & Claudia Butler 111 Beaver Dam School Rd. Gaffney, SC 29340 
The Spring family following the passing of Keith’s Father, Ken 
Jerry Azzara – recovery from back surgery and upcoming 2nd surgery this month 
Ted Andrus’ 2 friends home and recovering from COVID-19 
Oliver Gowan (3 year old fighting cancer)                                           
Dr Todd Walter - Cancer treatments    
Chris Owens - Cancer treatments 
Chris Armstrong – medical concerns                                                     
Raines family (Neighbor of Wendy Donovan) Loss of home to fire 
Zach Bruce (brother of Rev Caleb Bruce) medical concerns                                     
Lenora (Vicki Killough’s granddaughter) medical concern 
Methodist Church – Internal struggles 
Jesse Foy (Father of Sonya Levister) medical concerns   
 
 
 
 

  

The LUMC Minister and Congregation prays for those who need special 

prayer or have medical concerns.   

We also express our heartfelt Christian sympathy to those who have had 

loved ones pass away. 

Please inform the church office of any names that need to be added or 

removed from the prayer list. 

 

Please remember these people in your prayers as well as our church, Pastor, 

Outreach, Missions, community and our nation.        

 

Welcome to the new Downey 

addition - Madison.    

Of all the blessings God sends, the 

one most precious is a new baby to 

love!   Prayers that the life of this 

baby full of love and joy. 

 Congratulations Downey family! 

 

Shut ins 

Joe Brown 
 
Dan Donovan 
 
Maxie Duke (Lisa Gunter’s Mother) 
 
Becky English 
 
June Rhymer 
 
Betty Zeluff (Mary Hager’s mother) 



 

 
 
 
I hope that you are all staying well and coping as best one can during these strange times.  Josh  
sends me photos from Savannah landmarks that make the city look as if it’s been abandoned.     Aidan is growing each 
day and each daily photo or video we receive shows the changes he is making.  Won’t take him long to be as tall as I am. 
Cade and I mail weekly letters to each other.  And, thank goodness for text messaging!  I can text with more people and” 
talk” lots more via text than I can the telephone!  LOL!    I’m sure that each of you has your own special ways of “staying 
in touch” as well.  Staying in touch is an action that is very important to all of us now.  I always keep a fairly lengthy 
“want to do list” but it seems as if many of those to do’s I now don’t want to do even though I have the time.  Go figure! 
 
I make several trips each week to the church to check on the instruments and spend time playing them.  During Holy 
Week, it gave me the opportunity of seeing many of you and taking several of your photos as you were decorating the 
cross!!  When the weather allows it, I open the doors of the sanctuary (most often just the one right behind the piano 
due to the recent heavy rains while I’m there).   On one of my trips, which coincided with a day Jody and Nancy were 
packing boxes, I had the sanctuary doors open and I was playing away.  When I finished, I heard a voice on the outside 
say, “thank you, that was real pretty”!  I looked around the corner to say “thank you” as the gentlemen was leaving, 
heading back down the sidewalk with his wagon.  Then, I cried and each time since retelling that encounter, I have cried.  
Although I had hoped each day I was playing that someone (other than Pastor K who occasionally came in with his hymn 
requests) was going to hear the “music” coming from the sanctuary, then when I least expected it and had no idea 
someone was listening, someone was!!  I do not know the gentlemen’s name and we may never see each other again; 
however, he has been a significant part of my personal experience of this very unusual Easter Season.   I hope that your 
Easter Season has been as blessed!   
 
Stay well.  Hope to see ALL of you VERY SOON!               
 

                                                                                    Joy    
                

 

 

 

Palm Sunday 

2019  



From our Lay Leader        Wayne Hager 

 
Hi Everyone, 
 
During this time apart, Mary and I want you to know that we miss all of you. We miss praying with you, learning with you 
and worshiping God with you. We hope you are all safe and healthy. 
 
Mary’s Father, Dr. Daniel Zeluff, was a Psychologist and Minister. He was also one of my most favorite people in the 
world. He gave me some very good advice early on. He told me that whenever he felt discouraged facing tough 
circumstances, that he would pray and begin listing all the things he was truly thankful for in his life to God. He told me 
he never made it to the end of the list and always felt encouraged and strengthened. The Bible has also provided us with 
the best advice for dealing with adversity. In Proverbs 3:5, Solomon tells us to Trust in the Lord with all your heart and 
lean not on your own understanding. In all your ways, acknowledge Him, and He will direct your paths. That verse is well 
worn with me, but I find it true in so many circumstances. 
 
We look forward to seeing all of you soon and we pray that you all stay safe and healthy. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Wayne and Mary Hager 
 
 
   

Christian Holidays coming up in May 
 
May 28 is Ascension Day also known as the Feast of Ascension.  One of the important Christian festival days celebrated 
all over the world, this day marks the last appearance of Jesus to His followers after His resurrection at Easter.  It falls on 
the 40th day after Easter.  "Ascension" comes from the Bible accounts that mentions that Jesus was taken up into 
heaven.   It is believed that during the 40 days following His resurrection, Jesus appeared to many of his disciples and 
told them that He would always be with them and promised them the gift of the Holy Spirit. After saying this, Jesus was 
taken up into heaven and took His seat at the right hand of God. 
 
Pentecost is May 31. It occurs 50 days after the death and resurrection of Jesus, and ten days after His ascension into 
heaven.  Pentecost is derived from the Greek word “Pentecost” meaning 50th.  It is the celebration of the Holy Spirit 
coming upon the Apostles, Mary, and the first followers of Jesus, who were gathered in the Upper Room.   A “strong, 
driving” wind filled the room where they were gathered, and tongues of fire came to rest on their heads, allowing them 
to speak in different languages so that they could understand each other.  
   
  
  

 

The first altar I prepared 

for LUMC - Pentecost 2015. 

Red is the color associated 

with Pentecost and I 

always encourage people 

to wear it on that day.  It 

was my first altar and I 

think my favorite.      Trudy 



                                               

   

  

Happy Mother’s 

Day 

It is wonderful to know 

that God loves us for He 

has surrounded us with a 

Mother and women who 

love us and will always 

be there with us.  

  Wishing each of these 

angels a very warm and 

blessed Mother’s Day. 

 

        

                  

                                                                                                            

We Remember 
 

We remember the many brave men and 
women who have given their lives through 
the history of our country to protect us from 
                 danger and harm. 
 
We remember all those who sustained 
injury in mind and/or body in the course of 
                   their service. 
 
We salute all those who served in the     
                     military. 



 

 
 
 

             

My Quarantine Quandary    
                                Trudy Van Voorhis 

      
 
   
    
These past few weeks have been a period like we have never experienced before.  Initially I thought we would 
be staying home for a minimal amount of time until “the dust” settled.  Well, I was wrong.  Here we are and now 
have been told there will be likely weeks more.  Having just “sprung forward” with Daylight savings time – all 
my flashlight batteries were already changed as were those in my emergency equipment and detectors. So, I 
thought it would be a good time to attack the other items on my household “to do” list.  I started on that task 
and at first, I did organize a few closets, clean out drawers and gathered items to take to the Thrift shops.  I am 
sure those shops will be overloaded with items when they open because everyone seemed to clean house 
those first few days.  Now my enthusiasm has faded.  While I feel so blessed to have a safe home to be in, I 
look forward to better days when I can get out of it for a while.   This down time, however, has given me time to 
ponder my own soulful “spring Cleaning”.  
 
Alas, I am one of those types who make multiple lists for everything and fret that I will not be prepared.   I am 
astonished at those who do everything last minute.  They argue that I do not enjoy life since I am busy with the 
planning of details.  I go back to Jesus’ parable of the wise and foolish virgins, waiting for their bridegroom. 
Those who did not fill their lamps in case the night got long ended up losing out.  While they were out trying to 
refill their lamps – the groom came and they missed the banquet, all because of their lack of preparation. 
 
In thinking about this story and my personal cleansing I see Jesus as the bridegroom showing up to take me to 
the banquet.  In the parable Jesus tells us to “keep watch, because you do not know the day or the hour”.   He 
is talking about his return for his bride – the church.  Whew -am I ready to go?  Have I been negligent in 
keeping a clean house and my lamps full of oil with wicks trimmed?   Have you? 
 
Perhaps you are one of the OBD (Obsessive Behavior Disorder) people who stand prepared with your lamps 
full and your reserve tank of oil besides you.  Do you help others to prepare?  Do you share your oil and let 
others know that the groom is on His way? 
 
 As we continue through this time and ‘stay at home’ as asked, in addition to our household and yard tasks we 
should also include ourselves on the To-do list.   Dust your heart, tidy your soul and fill your lamp.     When it is 
time that we can gather again, you will be ready! 
 
 

 

 
 

 


